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Also, Regents of the University of 
California, Irvine, CA, has withdrawn as 
a party to this venture. 

No other changes have been made in 
either the membership or planned 
activity of the group research project. 
Membership in this group research 
project remains open, and AIM 
Photonics intends to file additional 
written notifications disclosing all 
changes in membership. 

On June 16, 2016, AIM Photonics 
filed its original notification pursuant to 
Section 6(a) of the Act. The Department 
of Justice published a notice in the 
Federal Register pursuant to Section 
6(b) of the Act on July 25, 2016 (81 FR 
48450). 

The last notification was filed with 
the Department on April 12, 2022. A 
notice was published in the Federal 
Register pursuant to Section 6(b) of the 
Act on May 12, 2022 (87 FR 29181). 

Suzanne Morris, 
Chief, Premerger and Division Statistics, 
Antitrust Division. 
[FR Doc. 2022–19659 Filed 9–12–22; 8:45 am] 
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Notice Pursuant to the National 
Cooperative Research and Production 
Act of 1993—Open Grid Alliance, Inc. 

Notice is hereby given that, on August 
12, 2022, pursuant to section 6(a) of the 
National Cooperative Research and 
Production Act of 1993, 15 U.S.C. 4301 
et seq. (‘‘the Act’’), Open Grid Alliance, 
Inc. (‘‘OGA’’) has filed written 
notifications simultaneously with the 
Attorney General and the Federal Trade 
Commission disclosing changes in its 
membership. The notifications were 
filed for the purpose of extending the 
Act’s provisions limiting the recovery of 
antitrust plaintiffs to actual damages 
under specified circumstances. 
Specifically, Chooch Intelligence 
Technologies Co., San Mateo, CA; 
DartPoints Operating Company, LLC, 
Greenville, SC; Guavus, Inc.—a Thales 
Company, San Jose, CA; Hypersive LLC, 
Wilmington, DE; Terranet 
Communications, LLC, Lake Forest, CA; 
and ZEDEDA, Inc., San Jose, CA, have 
been added as parties to this venture. 

No other changes have been made in 
either the membership or planned 
activity of the group research project. 
Membership in this group research 
project remains open, and OGA intends 
to file additional written notifications 
disclosing all changes in membership. 

On March 31, 2022, OGA filed its 
original notification pursuant to section 
6(a) of the Act. The Department of 
Justice published a notice in the Federal 
Register pursuant to section 6(b) of the 
Act on May 12, 2022 (87 FR 29180). 

The last notification was filed with 
the Department on May 20, 2022. A 
notice was published in the Federal 
Register pursuant to section 6(b) of the 
Act on June 08, 2022 (87 FR 34905). 

Suzanne Morris, 
Chief, Premerger and Division Statistics, 
Antitrust Division. 
[FR Doc. 2022–19660 Filed 9–12–22; 8:45 am] 
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Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Proposed eCollection of 
eComments Requested; Extension of a 
Currently Approved Collection 

AGENCY: Office on Violence Against 
Women, Department of Justice. 
ACTION: 60-Day notice. 

SUMMARY: The Office on Violence 
Against Women (OVW), Department of 
Justice, will be submitting the following 
information collection request to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: Comments are encouraged and 
will be accepted for 60 days until 
November 14, 2022. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Written comments and/or suggestion 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially the estimated public 
burden and associated response time, 
should be directed to Cathy Poston, 
Office on Violence Against Women, at 
202–514–5430 or Catherine.poston@
usdoj.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Written 
comments and suggestions from the 
public and affected agencies concerning 
the proposed collection of information 
are encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

• evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

1. Type of Information Collection: 
Extension of a currently approved 
collection. 

2. Title of the Form/Collection: 
Financial Capability Form. 

3. Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Justice sponsoring the 
collection: 

Sponsor: Office on Violence Against 
Women, U.S. Department of Justice. 

4. Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: The affected public includes 
non-governmental applicants to OVW 
grant programs that do not currently (or 
within the last 3 years) receive funding 
from OVW. In accordance with 2 CFR 
200.205, the information requested is 
required for assessing the financial risk 
of an applicant’s ability to administer 
federal funds. The form includes a mix 
of check box and narrative questions 
related to the organization’s financial 
systems, policies and procedures. 

5. An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond/reply: It is estimated that there 
will be approximately 40 new (non- 
governmental) applicants to OVW grant 
programs that must submit this 
collection, and it will take each of the 
40 respondents approximately 4 hours 
to complete the online assessment form. 

6. An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: The total annual hour burden 
to complete the data collection forms is 
160 hours, that is 40 applicants 
completing a form once as a new 
applicant with an estimated time of 4 
hours each to complete the form. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Robert Houser, Department 
Clearance Officer, Policy and Planning 
Staff, Justice Management Division, 
United States Department of Justice, 
Two Constitution Square, 145 N Street 
NE, 3E.206, Washington, DC 20530. 
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